Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the 

Village Hall on Thursday, 18th September 2008

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair


John Griggs


Erica Forbes




Bob Scarfe

Peter Webb

Apologies for absence: Jackie Mortiboy

In attendance: Cllr Honey

Tony Alcock and Bob Scarfe declared an interest in Terrys Wood Farm.

Minutes of the Meeting on 17th July 2008 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

The cattery sign has been removed.  It was agreed that John Griggs would contact the museum to check that there would not be any objection to the dog fouling notice being placed near to the museum.  The Clerk was asked to chase up the horse riding signs.

Hedge cutting

The hedge cutting has been completed, the Council is very pleased with the result.

Wyecycle

Tony Alcock attended a meeting with Ashford Borough Council regarding the future of Wyecycle.  Another meeting has been arranged for Wednesday 24th September.

Planning Applications
2 Planning applications have been received for Terrys Wood Farm.  One has been responded to and the other will now be circulated, neither Tony Alcock nor Bob Scarfe will comment on this as both have an interest.

Financial Statement was approved.

A cheque was signed for Lawncare for £270, 4 grass cuttings and one hedge cutting.
Any Other Business

It was agreed that the Councillors will consider sites for some bulbs, Bob Scarfe will purchase them and then a working party will be required to plant them.

The Clerk was asked to contact Highways about the pot holes on Spelders Hill.  

Peter Webb reported that the Village Hall committee had purchased some new lights and would be installing these shortly.  An invoice will be forwarded on to the Parish Council.  There had been some vandalism at the village hall with a window being broken and the fire door kicked in.

John Griggs reported that Roy Simmons was advertising his workshop to be let.  The hedge on the property in Nats Lane that should be reinstated has not yet been undertaken, the Clerk is to chase this.  

A resident in Brook has been receiving abusive phone calls.

Richard Honey asked the Councillors of Brook to consider the need for a community warden, one may become available at a cost to the Council.  This cost is currently unknown.

It was agreed that Peter Webb would kill the weeds on the path to the village hall.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 16th October 2008, the Clerk would like any items for the agenda by Monday 6th October, please.
There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed.

